Master Gardeners
Minutes of June 10, 2013 Meeting
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The Putnam County Master Gardeners met at the Cross of Grace Lutheran Church in Hurricane on June 10, 2013. President Kathy Walker called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.  There were 21 Master Gardeners and 2 guests in attendance.
A motion to change the minutes from the March 11, 2013, meeting was made by Helen Yates to correct the name of the meeting place. It should be the “Cross of Grace Lutheran Church”. The motion was seconded by Ted Boggess and the motion passed. The minutes have been corrected.
Kathy Walker asked for a name of the church official at Cross of Grace Lutheran Church so that a Thank You note can be sent. We are very appreciative for the use of the church facilities for our meetings.
The treasurer’s report was read by Susan Amos and a motion made by Pat Burkett to accept the report as read, it was seconded by Joan Bumgarner, and the motion passed. The balance is currently at $2,888.07.
Old Business 

Kathy Walker mentioned that T-shirts are still available. Contact Kathy if you need one.

Chuck Talbot gave a slide presentation update on the High Tunnel project at George Washington Elementary in Eleanor, WV. The highlights were:
· 25 pounds of peas were harvested. Former US President Thomas Jefferson started the “First Peas on the Table” award.

· The turnip bulbs and broccoli sprouts harvested were huge!

· A potato patch is also doing well which is outside the high tunnel.

· $168 of produce was sold to the George Washington Elementary School cafeteria and served  at school lunches.
· A wonderful newspaper article was passed around about the high tunnel project published in the May 24th issue of the Charleston Gazette. 
· Many points of plant science were taught to the school children by Chuck Talbot and Joan Bumgarner during a three week training session. An example is the “Goldilocks soil test” which uses a finger to determine if the soil’s moisture is optimal.
· This project has changed the thinking on how to teach plant science in the schools. Lesson plans tied to school curriculum are in the making. Gardening helps the kids to learn science, math, teamwork, hands-on activities, self sufficiency, and other real-life stuff.

· Thank you cards from the teachers and students were displayed from both the George Washington and the West Teays schools.
· Many businesses and groups contributed time and material to the success of the high tunnel projects: WVDA, WVU Extension Service, Putnam County Board of Education, Master Gardeners, Gritts, Raynes & Sons Construction, Town and Country, Vergies, Lowes, Home Depot, Valley Feed, Navy National Guard, and Jerry’s Tire Service.
A suggestion was made to submit some of the best pictures of the school kids enjoying the high tunnel to the USDA. Also, Senator Unger needs to be aware of the success of the high tunnel. There is an initiative in the legislature to require all schools to have a garden. Chuck Talbot will be involved in this endeavor.
A break was taken at mid-meeting for tasty refreshments. 

Robert Carter then presented the results of the gardening effort at West Teays: 
· Five classes were conducted and 120 anxious kids were involved. 

· Three-fourths of the garden was planted in an hour including five rows of potatoes.
· About 15 truckloads of good sandy loam was used. 
· Winter wheat was planted. A lesson learned is that the wheat should be mowed before tilling or else the tiller will clog up.

Volunteers are needed to work at West Teays on Sat, June 14. 

New Business
Kathy Walker suggested that book markers be handed out at the fair as a P.R. effort for the club. An example book marker was shown: on one side is the Master Gardeners logo and a list of fifty reasons for doing gardening, and on the other side is information about the Master Gardeners group and phone numbers. 
A motion was made by Joan Bumgarner to allow funds to be allocated to print 500 book markers not to exceed a cost of $200. Ted Boggess seconded the motion and it passed.  Kathy and Bill Walker will work on this project.

It was also suggested that a sign-in book to allow visitors at the Fair to register as interested gardeners. The book will have check boxes to identify interests which can be followed up on after the Fair.
It was also suggested that a display of the high tunnel projects be set up at the fair.
The Master Gardeners picnic will be held on September 15th at 1:00 PM at the Valley Park in Hurricane, shelter #1. Horseshoes will be provided.  The group decided on a pot-luck style dinner. The club will provide funds -- $70 for the shelter reservation and $100 for paper plates, utensils, and drinks. This was presented as a motion by Kathy Tulley, seconded by Dawn Lory, and the motion passed. 
Bill Walker volunteered to build a web page if the organization would like to have one. The URL should be something catchy like PutnamWVMasterGardeners.org   However, there may be a requirement to host the page on the West Virginia University’s server and there may be a fee. Chuck Talbot volunteered to find out.  In either case, a motion was made for the club to have a web page by Dana Campbell, seconded by Kathy Tulley, and the motion passed.

Kathy Walker informed the group that Myra Simmons has been nominated for the Women in Agriculture award. This award is granted to women who have made significant contributions in the establishment, development, advancement or improvement of West Virginia Agriculture or Forestry.
Roberta Farmer has some nice empty bottles available for those who like to make their own wine or vinegar.  Also, Carol Stancik showed some of her lovely painted gourds that she made. There was some discussion about having classes in wine making, vinegar making, gourd painting or basket weaving. Details forthcoming.

There was some discussion about the club getting involved in geocaching which is a free real-world outdoor treasure hunt. Participants try to locate hidden containers (such as water tight ammo boxes), called geocaches, using a GPS device. Geocaches usually have a theme such as “Princess Laila”, a container hidden on the Mary Ingles trail. For more details see www.geocaching.com. The idea is to find some geocaches in nearby wooded areas and use the experience to identify trees, plants, and other flora. Once the club members have had some experience in geocaching, we can create and hide our own container filled with information about our club and include some of our book markers as trade items.  More information will be provided at the next meeting.
Chuck Talbot gave thanks to Joan Bumgarner, who is leaving the area in July, for her contributions to the Master Gardeners’ ideals. DeeDee Scott is also leaving. We will miss you ladies!
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Master Gardeners will be held during the picnic.
A motion to adjourn was made by Sara Campbell and the meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM.
Gloria Suttles
Secretary 
